
 

 

Grapevine Committee Meeting 

August 2,2016 
 

Open with Serenity Prayer 

Grapevine Statement of Purpose 

Tradition Eight 

Introduction of GVR’s 

 

Mary reminds reps that GV boards are available for anniversaries. 

Email Chairperson (Mary) at grapevine@area31aa.org 

 

Congrats. to GVR Carol on one year of sobriety 

 

We have two reps who have volunteered to write and record their stories in 

the next two months with the grapevine audio project. 

 

Our September meeting will have discussion and information regarding the 

Grow Your Grapevine Contest. It is a year long contest of Grapevine 

Activities with prizes and a place for area31 in an edition of the GV 

magazine. 

GVR’s should involve their groups. GV committee will also participate as a 

group. 

 

Sue our area chair visits to keep us updated on district workshops and fall 

assembly and area help for group inventories and speaking commitments 

about general service. 

 

Judy records her story for the Grapevine Audio Project. 

Her story is about her healing in AA and her love of AA hugs! 

We hope to find her story in a future edition of the Grapevine Magazine. 

www.aagrapevine.org/audio instructions 

audio project phone number (559)726-1216, any aa or group can participate. 

 

Our website chairperson, Sally, visits to help us use our GV page and gives 

us help we need to post our minutes in an editable form. Thanks,Sally! Our 

area website is-www.area31aa.org  

 

Meeting closes with The Lords Prayer. 

 

http://www.area31aa.org/

